
Umatilla County Fire District #1
BOARD OF DIRECTORS
Regular Board Meeting Minutes

December 9, 2020

Present:

The meeting was called to order at 1901, D9ember 11, 2020, in the meeting room at Station 23, 78760 Westland Road, Hermiston, Oregon by Board President Ric Sherman. Those present included board members Eldon Marcum, Mike Hawman, Bruce Naugher, Fire Chief Scott Stanton, Deputy Chief of Operations Jimmy Davis, Deputy Chief of Training Richard Cearns and Karen Sherman.

Pledge of Allegiance:

Director Bruce Naugher led the Pledge of Allegiance.

Guests:

Karen Sherman (wife of Board President Ric Sherman) was introduced.

Minutes of November 11 Board Meeting:

Director Hawman moved to approve the minutes from the November 11, 2020 meeting. Director Naugher seconded the motion.  Motion passed.  

Financial Report:

Chief Stanton presented the Balance Sheet confirming that UCFD1 has just a little more funds than last year at this time with approximately $140,000.00 still to be received from conflagrations.  He also confirmed that we should receive funds from Amazon within the week.  Chief Stanton next talked about the budget.  Tax revenues are about the same as this time last year, but delinquent tax revenue is down approximately $17,000.00.   Retired tax assessor Paul Chalmers says that due to COVID many may choose to pay their taxes in the three installments this year.  Ambulance revenues are up substantially from this this same time last year, approximately $400,000.00 above what we had collected a year ago.  Overall, revenues are up approximately $330,000.00 but that may be attributed to the CARES act grant money UCFD1 has recovered in the amount of $281,000.00.  Otherwise, budget is adequate.  Director Hawman moved to pay November expenses in the amount of $674,121.13.  This was seconded by Director Naugher.  Motion passed.  Some of the larger expenses included the quarterly dispatch payment in the amount of $30,797.79, payment for equipment for the new engines and $12,900.00 for new EMS software payroll.

Chief’s Report:

See attached report.   Chief talked about transports and the future of EMS.  Chief also reported that GEMT is moving forward and UCFD1 could see a revenue compensation of 85% next year. 

Old Business: 

Bond and Campaign:	Chief presented a letter to the board for approval to send out from the PAC.  Director Sherman will be the Chair of the PAC.  The letter will ask for PAC donations from folks as tax credits. 

Station 25:	The station is complete.  The last thing to finalize is the lease agreement.  This is being worked through with Director Hawman and the attorneys.  Apparatus is in the building and the ISO portion is done.  UCFD1 should see the final determination on the ISO rating within the next 2 – 3 months. The final cost for the building is approximately $468,000.00.  It was noted that the building is very nice and functional. 

Front Office Staffing:	The changes in the front office with Kari Markoff working part-time is going well.  Timeline for new person is possibly April 1, 2021.  Work is being done on job description, assessment center needs, etc. 
Volunteer Recruiter 
Status:	Nick Oatley starts next Wednesday, December 16.  His office will be at Station 23.  Nick will work directly with Chief Cearns. 
 
SDIS Insurance:	The board deliberated for about 20 minutes.  Chief Stanton recommended for benefits that Wilson Heirgood would be best, but they are not a local company.  The board agreed that a local company is best.  The board then decided to award for one year the business to Graybeal Insurance Group.

	



New Business:


Pilot Rock Contract:	There was discussion about the future of this contract and where it is going.  Chief reported that he is helping them get their own fire chief and will be done by June 30, 2021.   	

Station 25 Rental
Opportunity with DPSST:	Mike Bozeman with DPSST will be moving his office to Station 25.  The contract with DPSST will be renegotiated when it is up for renewal.  The negotiation will propose a cost increase.  They will also provide some turnout lockers and televisions for offices until then.

Interface 23 – Fleet
Right Sizing:	The board declared Interface 23 surplus property and agreed to sell this piece of apparatus to Echo for $50,000.00 over a three-year payment plan.  The first payment will be $20,000 with the final two payments of $15,000.00.  The sale of this piece of apparatus is in line with the strategic plan to right size apparatus.   

Employee Temporary
Merit Raise:	Chief Stanton recommended to the board to give Candice a merit raise while she has little help in the front office and continues to take on more workload.  It was proposed for November through when the new person is hired.  Director Hawman proposed to just give her a raise and made a motion to give her a $500.00 a month increase in pay.  His justification is that we are hiring a new person at less salary.  Director Naugher seconded the motion.  Motion passed.

EMS Day Car:	Chief Stanton discussed working towards a 40-hour week EMS crew to assist the regular crews.  He has confirmed that the budget will allow for this.  There will be more information in the coming months.

Chief’s VEBA:	Chief Stanton asked to use some of his overtime wages from the Colorado fire to get a VEBA funded this year.  This was approved by the board.


Adjournment:

There being no further business before the board, the meeting was adjourned at 2015.
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